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Key Points for Effective Court Report Writing

1. Keep a detailed log of your activities.  It helps you to keep track of all the people you have contacted, the people you need to do follow up work, dates, feedback and professional opinions.

2. Make sure to have the details of the Court Report filled in (See CASA for Children of Mercer and Burlington Counties Court report template, including child’s name, case number, date of report, date of hearing, and your name).

3. Using the details of your log, document the persons you have contacted and what form of communication was utilized (phone, email, personal visit).  Make sure to include the dates.  This can be critical information in looking at the timeline of the whole picture of your child’s case.

4. Include succinct background information.  Remember that many of the people involved in the case are handling large case loads and refreshing the memory on your case makes it easier for those involved to connect faster with your case.

5. Be descriptive about the details of the child and the people you are including in your report.

· “Janie is very happy” is too broad.  “Janie was coloring during the time CASA visited with her resource mother, Ms. X and was happily sharing little stories about the picture she was doing with Ms. X.

· “CASA observed that the child was hyperactive” is a personal judgment.  In talking with teachers’, therapists, etc. ask for their observations, summaries and professional opinions, and then quote them:  In speaking with Janie’s therapist, John Doe (or Dr. Doe if they are a doctor), reported “Janie is feeling much anger and I am using play therapy to help her verbalize her frustrations and show her better ways to handle her anger”.  

· When starting your current situation of the report, start with “Amy, who is 15 years of age and in grade 9 in high school, has a problem with attending school every day”.  If there is more than one child, describe the additional child (children) in the same manner.

6. Your recommendations need to be connected to remarks made in the body of your report.  If you are recommending that DCP & P provide money for a membership to the YMCA for Sean to play basketball, make sure you list a remark in your report like:  “Sean has been struggling with his math and literature classes.  Sean mentioned that it is very difficult to sit still for long periods of time in class.  He really enjoys playing basketball and feels he can concentrate on his studies better after he plays the game as soon as he gets out of school.  There are no outside places in the area for Sean to play.  However, there is a basketball program at the YMCA which is in walking distance of Sean’s home.”  Then make sure to include the recommendation in your list.

“CASA recommends the DCP & P provide a membership to the YMCA for Sean to play basketball.”

7. Concise reports are the most effective.  All parties involved in the hearing read piles of reports each day.  Make an effort to use the most direct way to explain details.  Try to keep your report to four pages, five if there is more than one child.  There are certainly exceptions to this guideline, but the easier you make the report to read, it is more likely that the Judge, lawyers, DCP&P are going to spend time getting the details that will help your case.

8. Diplomacy is key in writing your reports and getting the support you are looking for your CASA child.  If you are having a hard time reaching certain people that are essential to your child’s case, simply state the dates and manner of trying to reach Mr., Dr. or Teacher XXX.  Including your opinion of their lack of response does not help the situation.

9. Yes, your CASA child is very special, that is why you are with CASA.  However, there are many children in the system.  As you write your report and recommendations, keep your facts and recommendations clear and to the point to get the best results from your efforts.

10. Getting your reports to your Peer Coach (PC) or supervisor in at least 2 ½ weeks before the court date helps everyone supporting and working for your CASA child.  This will give the PC time to review, ask clarifying questions & help you make edits if necessary.  Your PC will then send the final report to the CASA office, for review before it is forwarded to court professionals involved with the case.  CASA must send final reports to court professionals at least 1 week before the court hearing.

NOTES:


